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The contact for making apologies and for notifications of guests for dinner meetings is Les 
Sutcliffe on 6452 7442 or e-mail leecooma@bigpond.com by 10am on Tuesdays. 

 What a busy week we have had this week, as demonstrated by the photofest instead of the usual writing.  
It started with our combined meeting with Tuggeranong at Michelago.  On Thursday Liz Dee, Interact Co-
ordinator from the Snowy Mountains Christian School, accompanied by Mark J-N took Lea, Tamara and 
Jasmine Bujalski to Canberra to hear the Young Australian of the Year Akram Azimi speak.  Akram was 
the guest of Canberra Rotaract.  From all reports this was an awesome night and he is an amazing young 
man.  Finally this weekend we had the Market which supported the Cooma Multicultural Festival.  The 
weather was ordinary but attendance was good. 
 

Enjoying the company of our  
fellow Rotarians. 
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    PEACE THROUGH SERVICE 

 

Photo Gallery 

 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK: 

You only live once but once is enough if you do it right. 

Tamara, Akram & Mark J-N Akram Archie Ken D & Mark J-N 

Jen Hamer & Chris A Scotish Pipers & Sri Lankan Dancers Scotish Pipers 

Cooma Brass 
Belly Dancers 

Phillippino Band 

Iranian Dancers 

Phillippina Dancers 

Sri Lankan Dancers 

Zimbabwean Drummer 
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    PEACE THROUGH SERVICE 

WE MEET WEDNESDAYS 6.00PM FOR 6.30PM 

AT DODDS HOTEL, COMMISSIONER ST. COOMA 

The Rotary Club of Cooma 

The Secretary 

PO Box 14 

Cooma NSW 2630 

Phone: 042 138 150 

E-Mail: coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au 

THIS WEEK’S NEWS 

This Weeks Attendance: 18 out of 42 = 42.85%  
 
Visiting Rotarians: Michael & Julia Pedler - Canberra South 
 
Guests: Lea (Club), Rosemary (John K) 
 
Apologies: Neil B, David B, John C, Kevin D, Jim H, Brian H, Elaine M, Lou M, Elaine S, Steve S, Les S, 
Matt T, John V. 
 
Leave: Chris A, Peter A, Graham F We Also Missed:  Make-ups: Brenda C-B, Ashley C, Katrin H  

Combined meeting with the Chamber of Commerce on 17 April any items you want on the discussion list 
need to be to Steve S by 3 April so the agenda can be organised. 

Steve S received an email from Keith Armstrong regarding 2 important matter to be brought to the atten-
tion of members. 
1. The Rotary Club of Berry-Gerringong has changed its name to the Rotary Club of Berry - this 

change is effective immediately; 
2. The Rotary 5 Peaks Challenge is on 21 April 2013 for all those bicycle riders in Rotary and also the 

invitation is extended to their friends, colleagues and acquaintances. 
For more information, and to register, go to www.rotaryrides.org.au 

On16th March the Nominating Committee met to interview Candidates for the role of District 9710 District 
Governor for 2015-16.  The Committees selected candidate is AG Monica Garrett from the Rotary Club of 
Ginninderra and this is formal notification to the Rotary Clubs of D9710.   
Monica has been in Rotary since 2001 serving her Club in a variety of roles including Membership, Secre-
tary, International and as President in 2008-09.  Monica has also served the District as District Secretary, 
Chair of the Interplast Committee and is currently serving as an Assistant Governor.  Monica has or is still 
serving as a Member of the District Training Team, Ambassadorial Scholars Committee and is a Faculty 
Member of the Rotary Leadership Institute.  
If there is any challenge to this appointment then section 13.020.8 of the Manual of Procedure must be 
followed.  
Thanks to those candidates that nominated for the position and their Clubs who supported that nomination 
and congratulations to Monica. 

ROTARY’S THEME OF THE MONTH 

Literacy 

http://www.rotaryrides.org.au
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GENERAL 

Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to take their place. 

MARKETS 

Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 7am.  Ensure you get the 
key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT so the equipment can be set up early.  If you are unable to 
tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event.  Others 
nominated should be at the park by 8.30am. 

 ROSTERS March April 

Attendance 
Katrin 
John K 

Neil B 
Dave L 

Property 
John C 
Geoff 

Clair N 
Les 

Fellowship 
Margaret E 
Clair N 

Margaret E 
Clair N 

Markets 
David H - Co-ord 
Alyson H-J - PA 
Peter A - MR 
John K - V 
John C 
Les 
Elaine S 
Peter D 
 

David H - Co-ord 
Alyson H-J - PA 
John K - MR 
Wolfgang - V 
Patrick 
Darrell 
Elaine M 
Ken 

Next Weeks Program Three Minuter Thought of the Week 

Guest Speaker: Frank Rodwell - 
Old Snowy Times Pt 2 

Intro: Ken D 
Thanks: Alyson H-J 

20 March - Richard L 
 

27 March - Peter D 

20 March - Graham F 
 

27 March - Elaine M 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES YEARS OF SERVICE 

Margaret E - 13 March 
 
Dave H - 18 March 
 
Sonja  spouse of John V - 6 March 
 
Yvonne spouse of John M -  
                                        31 March 
 
 
 

Tom & Kath B - 24 March 
 
Richard & Lainie L - 30 March 

Ken D - 10 March 
 
Brenda C-B - 25 March 
 

The Rotary Club of  Cooma Inc 


